
 

 
PSA Complex, East Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City, Philippines 1101 
Telephone: (632) 8938-5267 

www.psa.gov.ph 

 

 
 
 

 
Date of Release: 17 January 2022 
Reference No. 2022-25 
 
The Philippine Statistics Authority (PSA) granted clearance for the conduct 
of the Consumer Expectations Survey (CES) by the Bangko Sentral ng 
Pilipinas (BSP). The survey will be conducted by the Philippine Statistics 
Authority on behalf of the BSP. 
 
The CES is a household-based survey on the consumers’ assessment of 
their family income, financial situation, and the economic condition of the 
country. The major data items to be collected from this undertaking are as 
follows: 

a. Demographic and economic characteristics 
b. Economic and financial outlook 
c. Key economic indicators 
d. Buying conditions 
e. Savings outlook 
f. Debt situation 
g. Account Ownership and Digital Payments 

 
The survey will collect quarterly data from the 5,000 households across all 
regions in the country except Bangsamoro Autonomous Region in Muslim 
Mindanao (BARMM). A total budget of PhP 23.7 million for four quarter 
rounds will be utilized for the preparatory activity, training, enumeration, 
supervision and data processing. The timetable of activities are as follows: 
 

Quarter Data Collection Release of Results 

First Quarter 10-21 January 2022 18 February 2022 

Second Quarter 01-13 April 2022 13 May 2022 

Third Quarter 01-12 July 2022 12 August 2022 

Fourth Quarter 01-13 October 2022 11 November 2022 
 

This survey was reviewed and cleared for conduct under the Statistical 
Survey Review and Clearance System (SSRCS), a mechanism being 
implemented by the PSA by virtue of Rule 28 of Implementing Rules and 
Regulations (IRR) of Republic Act (RA) No. 10625 to: 

a. ensure sound design for data collection; 
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b. minimize the burden placed upon respondents; 
c. effect economy in statistical data collection; 
d. eliminate unnecessary duplication of statistical data collection efforts; 

and 
e. achieve better coordination of government statistical activities. 

 
In line with this, the PSA enjoins the public to support the CES by providing 
the required information to authorized PSA interviewers who will visit the 
households to conduct personal interview. 
 
For further information on SSRCS, please contact the Statistical Standards 
Division of the Standards Service with telephone numbers (02) 8376-1928 
and (02) 8376-1931, and email addresses ssd.staff@psa.gov.ph and 
ssdss.staff@gmail.com. 
 
 
 
 
DENNIS S. MAPA, Ph.D. 
Undersecretary 
National Statistician and Civil Registrar General 
 
MEPE/SBDC/CCV/JBH 


	undefined: 
	PSA Granted Clearance for the Conduct of the: 
	First Quarter: 
	13 May 2022: 
	Third Quarter: 
	12 August 2022: 
	Fourth Quarter: 
		2022-01-17T20:26:37+0800
	Mapa Claire Dennis Sioson


		2022-01-17T20:26:45+0800
	Mapa Claire Dennis Sioson




